

## STATE OF TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION

Division of Solid Waste Management William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 14<sup>th</sup> Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243

October 31, 2018

Mr. Jamie Griffith Stericycle, Inc. 500 Medco Road Birmingham, AL 35217

RE:

Permit-by-Rule for a Transfer Station

Stericycle, Inc. Transfer Station-TRF190001563

Dear Mr. Griffith:

This letter will serve as official notice that the Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Solid Waste Management (DSWM), has approved your permit-by-rule notification for the referenced transfer station, located in Davidson County at 801 Airpark Commerce Drive, Nashville, Tennessee, (latitude 36.104933 / longitude -86.638394). This facility shall be deemed to have a permit-by-rule, provided the criteria of Rule 0400-11-01-.02(2)(a)5 of Tennessee's Solid Waste Processing and Disposal Regulations are met, including the permit-by-rule conditions as submitted with your application. Processing is not permitted at the transfer station. All waste will be moved to trailers within 72 hours. Full trailers will be transported offsite within five (5) business days. Waste acceptance is to be limited to material listed within your submitted and approved permit narrative.

The registration number for this facility is TRF190001563. This number should be used on all reports, correspondence, and fee submittals to TDEC regarding this facility.

With the issuance of this permit-by-rule, there is an annual maintenance fee required [pursuant to Tennessee Rule 0400-11-01-.07(3)] for this transfer station. This year's fee has been prorated for the period covering October 31, 2018 through June 30, 2019 (242 days). Your prorated fee in the amount of \$994.52 is based on the annual fee of \$1,500.00 for a transfer station. You will receive an annual maintenance fee invoice from the TDEC Division of Fiscal Services that will indicate that Stericycle, Inc. Transfer Facility owes \$994.52

If you have questions concerning this letter, please feel free to contact Jeremy Hooper of this office by email at jeremy.hooper@tn.gov or call 615-532-0072.

Sincerely,

Patrick J. Flood, P.E.

Director

Jeff Norman, DSWM/Nashville Environmental Field Office

Bassem Michel, TDEC Fiscal Services

Daisy Crary, DSWM Central Files/Nashville Central Office